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Dear Families and Parents,

Welcome back to Term 6! I hope everyone 
had a refreshing half-term break.

The final weeks of the school year are often 
incredibly busy, with many exciting events and 
important activities packed in. Please take a 
moment to read this newsletter carefully for all 
the latest updates.

Important Information

Parent Feedback

A big thank you to everyone who took the 
time to respond to our recent survey. Your 
views and feedback are truly valued and will 
be used to inform future developments at the 
school.

If you haven't had a chance to respond yet, 
please share your thoughts via this link:

 https://forms.gle/hYXZJSEMqrpdduos9

Equipment 

Alongside their basic school supplies, we 
expect students to continue bringing their mini 
whiteboards. To help families, all students 
received a mini whiteboard and pen in 
February, and we've provided replacements 
when needed. 

https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/uploads/files/term-dates-and-holiday-2024-25.pdf
https://www.midsomernortonschoolspartnership.com/uploads/files/term-dates-and-holiday-2024-25.pdf
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
https://www.stdunstansschool.com/news-and-activities/extra-curricular-activities.htm
https://forms.gle/hYXZJSEMqrpdduos9
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Moving forward, please ensure your child has their whiteboard and 
pen with them, and that they are replaced if lost or damaged. You 
can find suitable replacements at retailers such as:

The works 
Amazon, 
B&Q
Tesco
Asda

If you're struggling to find a replacement or need further assistance, 
please don't hesitate to contact the school.

Glastonbury Festival School Closure 

Just a quick reminder that school will be closed on Friday, June 27, 
2025, due to the Glastonbury Festival. We will reopen as usual on 
Monday, June 30.

Arbor Communications 

We've heard from several families that school communications are still 
ending up in SPAM folders. Please take a moment to check your 
SPAM or junk mail to ensure you haven't missed any important 
correspondence over the past few weeks. The easiest way to resolve 
this is to save the arbor email address as a known contact.

Getting in Touch with the School 

To ensure your query reaches the most appropriate person quickly, 
please email secretary@stdunstans.mnsp.org.uk for all school 
communication. Direct emails to individual staff members may not 
always be received promptly. For more detailed information and 
guidance on how to contact us, please visit our dedicated 'Getting in 
Touch' page on the school website.

https://www.theworks.co.uk/p/white-boards/works-essentials-dry-wipe-board-and-marker-pen/WKS_5052089337213.html?gad_source=1&gad_campaignid=21202419306&gbraid=0AAAAADybf6fsRPAtuTNVc0mnvF_dquM8S&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI9erqhrnYjQMVZYFQBh2-ljpOEAQYAiABEgJHnvD_BwE
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Notice-Eraser-Magnets-Kitchen-Whiteboard/dp/B01MYACGYD/ref=asc_df_B01MYACGYD?mcid=0b36d093c8de35f3a39a0d60877dcba9&hvocijid=9065225633768184379-B01MYACGYD-&hvexpln=74&tag=googshopuk-21&linkCode=df0&hvadid=696285193871&hvpos=&hvnetw=g&hvrand=9065225633768184379&hvpone=&hvptwo=&hvqmt=&hvdev=c&hvdvcmdl=&hvlocint=&hvlocphy=9220492&hvtargid=pla-2281435177098&psc=1&gad_source=1
https://www.diy.com/departments/magnetic-whiteboard-a4-with-pen-29x24cm-small-whiteboard-dry-wipe-board-portable-mini-whiteboard-small-white-board-for-kids/5056175977338_BQ.prd
https://www.tesco.com/groceries/en-GB/products/325321315?srsltid=AfmBOoqc0E4MjaEkhAUhTU7AE8WCbIWGv54m1tSvzwyRRNc4U16yokrK
https://groceries.asda.com/product/notebooks-notepads/pen-gear-erase-board/1000249114569
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Important Dates
● Week beginning June 8, 2025:

Year 11 Exams continue 

Year 10 Exams begin

● June 12-14: Normandy Residential Trip
● June 19-20: DfE Expedition
● June 27: School closed 
● July 1: Year 10 Swanage Field Trip
● July 2: Year 6 Transition Day
● July 3: Year 11 Celebration events, including Prom
● July 4: Sports Day

Celebrating Success
A huge congratulations to all the Year 10s who were recently 
appointed as Student Leaders! We're excited to see you develop in 
these important roles in the coming weeks and months.

Thank you and well done to all the students and staff involved in 
fundraising initiatives over the past month. Community and kindness 
are two of our fundamental school values, and we are incredibly 
proud of everyone who dedicates their time to help others and 
support good causes.

Have a good weekend, and I look forward to updating you all next 
week.

Best wishes,

P. Balkwill



Student Leaders

Introducing Our Student Leaders for 2025-26!

We’re absolutely thrilled to announce the new St 
Dunstan's Student Leaders ready for September! These 
inspiring students represent everything we stand for – 
Truth , Resilience, Ambition, Community, and Kindness 
and will be shining role models for our school.

Choosing was no easy task – we were blown away by 
the passion, thoughtfulness and heart in every single 
application. A HUGE thank you to everyone who 
applied – you made us proud!

More leadership opportunities will be coming soon… so 
watch this space!



Term 6 Sports Clubs

It is time to get active!

We’re excited to announce our extra-curricular clubs 
for Term 6. Whether you're looking to try something 
new or improve your skills, there's something for 
everyone. All clubs run from 3:15pm to 4:15pm each 
week. Simply report to the PE changing rooms with 
your kit!

Here’s the schedule for this term:

Monday:

Rounders (All Year Groups)

Gym Session (Year 9-11)

Wednesday:

Softball (All Year Groups)

Girls Only Gym Session (Year 9-11)

Thursday:

Tennis (All Year Groups)

Gym Session (Year 9-11)

Friday:

Gym Session (Year 9-11)

Don’t miss out on the fun and fitness! Join us after 
school and stay active.



Library Nominations

National Book Tokens are running their annual school 
prize and we need your help.

To be in with a chance of winning £1000 for our school 
library, we need as many nominations as we can get, 
and we’d be very grateful if you could nominate us via 
the link below.

It is free to enter and you’ll also be in with a chance of 
winning an £100 book voucher if our school wins.

Please write our school name AND Glastonbury, BA6 9BY 
in the nominations box as there are other St Dunstan’s 
schools across the UK. 

Thank you so much for your help and support, and 
fingers crossed. 

National Book Tokens Nomination Page

https://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools-prize?utm_medium=email&utm_source=nbt&utm_campaign=20250604-schools&utm_content=schools-prize


School Garden

THANK YOU to everyone who has supported our school 
garden so far – your donations have helped our 
students start planting. We’re now looking for 
donations of compost to help enrich our soil. If you 
have any compost to spare—or know someone who 
does—we’d be incredibly grateful!

Donations can be brought to the school reception.

Thank you



Year 9 DT Creations

Year 9 Product Design students have been working 
hard to complete their USB desk lamps.

They've used a variety of techniques, including 
laminating wood , hand and machine wood 
processing , laser cutting, and soldering. The results are 
amazing.

Some very proud students, and teacher.



New books in the library:



Student Spotlight

It has been a busy week for St Dunstan’s students (and 
staff!) because last weekend, Aisha in year 8, Reggie in 
year 9, Miss Kench, and her 80 year old father, were all 
involved in the Mendip Mental Health Hike to raise money 
for Heads Up Somerset, a local mental health charity that 
helps adults to improve mental health and wellbeing 
through creativity, empowerment and support.

Aisha volunteered, getting up at 5am and not getting 
home until 10.30pm, to help on the support vehicle, 
handing out water, food and cheering the hikers along the 
28 mile route. As it is volunteering week this week, it is great 
that we can celebrate her brilliant contribution.

Miss Kench, her father, and Reggie all walked a whopping 
17 miles to raise money and awareness for the charity, 
which is an incredible achievement.

Well done to everyone involved!



Student Spotlight

We are very impressed with some of our sporting stars in 
Year 7. Noah, Lucas, Mika and Isambard all play for 
Street FC and have just had a very successful run. They 
won the under 12s Taunton League, the under 12s 
Yeovil League and the Yeovil David Trophy Cup. 

Well done to the four of them, and keep up the 
excellent work.



Student Spotlight

We are very proud of one of another one of our 
sporting stars! Joshua in Year 8 has been selected to 
represent Wells City Football Club Under 13s in a 
football tournament in France! The tournament will 
take place in Montpelier next weekend.

We wish Joshua the very best of luck, and look 
forward to hearing how the team fares when he’s 
back.

If you have any spotlight stories that you would like to 
share, please send them, along with relevant 
photographs, to secretary@stdunstans.mnsp.org.uk with 
the subject line: Newsletter Student Spotlight. 

mailto:secretary@stdunstans.mnsp.org.uk


Staff See Twelfth Night

What a wonderful time our staff had on their visit to see 
Shakespeare’s Twelfth Night this week at the beautiful 
Glastonbury Abbey. The rain held off for the outdoor 
performance and a great time was had by all.

 The show was a welcome break for the staff who 
attended and it was lovely to see so many members of 
the community and students enjoying the show too.

How lucky we are to have such enriching experiences 
in our town!



PTA Uniform Request

Uniforms wanted

As exams finish and the school year nears its end, 
please donate any no-longer-needed, good 
condition uniforms or PE kit to the PTA who will pass 
them on free of charge to anyone who needs them. 

Blazers and PE kits are especially in demand.

We’re really grateful for your donations, they go a 
long way to helping our students and make a real 
difference. 

Items can be left at reception at any time. Thank you 
so much for your help.

If you are in need of an item, please contact the PTA 
at stdunstanscommunitypta@gmail.com



PTA Fundraising
An easy and free way to support the PTA and the 
school by raising money for the PTA every time you 
shop online. 

Please use the link below to join Easyfundraising and 
the PTA will receive a donation whenever you shop 
online at over 7,000 online shops including Amazon, 
Argos, Tesco, Ocado, Tui…

Either download the app or visit the Easyfundraising 
website before continuing to the online store you are 
shopping at. Easyfundraising will receive a donation 
from the retailer for the PTA at no cost to you.
Please support this help raise money for our school!

Easy Fundraising PTA St Dunstan's

The PTA has also very kindly set up a wishlist for the 
library with books the students have specifically 
requested. If you would like to support the library, the 
link is below. Any donated books will get a named 
insert inside, so please leave your name in the notes 
so we know who to thank.

Library Wishlist

Thank you for your support, it really helps the PTA, 
which in turn helps the students have a better school 
experience.

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/st-dunstans-community-pta
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/UJIKU08PB1PI?ref_=wl_share


Prom Dress Sale



Local Events



Careers Events



New Arbor App (replacing Talaxy)
We have now switched to Arbor and our new app is live! 
Please check your emails carefully for details on how to log 
in and set yourself up.
Please contact the school office if you require any 
assistance.





Organised & 
Proactive 

Bringing the correct equipment, kit and 
uniform
Meeting deadlines
Working on tasks independently and 
completing homework to a high standard

Neat & Tidy 
work 

Smart, well presented books demonstrating 
your best work

Tenacity 
Trying your hardest, rising to challenges,  
having a 'can do' attitude, working out 
solutions and taking ownership of your 
learning

Ready, 
Respectful and 
Responsible  

Being a role model by consistently 
demonstrating our basic expectations 

Answering, 
reading  and 
listening like an 
expert 

Sophisticated full sentence answers using 
technical terms
Following along, tracking the text and ready 
to read aloud in class.  
Reading widely and for pleasure 
Listening and considering the views of others 
Taking in turns to respond 

Contributing to 
the class 

Playing an active role in every lesson
Attention to the speaker, sat up straight, arms 
still, pens down
Teacher focused 

Kindness & 
Community 
minded 

Caring, polite, looking after one another and 
the  site
Speaking with kindness and respect
Supporting staff and other students to create 
a positive learning environment for all


